

June 2018

#### Dates to note:

June 4<sup>th</sup>
Fishing Club Field Trip

June 5

5<sup>th</sup> grade Bike Hike/BBQ 4<sup>th</sup> grade Egg Drop Kindergarten Ice Cream Social

<u>June 6</u> Kindergarten Field Trip to Como Zoo

June 7
Last day of school for students

#### MARK YOUR CALENDARS:

August 29 Open House 4:30 - 6:00pm

September 4
First Day of School

Back to school Newsletter will be sent out via email mid-August.

# **Elm Creek News**

Dear Elm Creek families,

Here we are at the end of the school year. Time to say goodbye to our 5th grade students, sending them off to middle school. We wish them well and know they will all do great! It is also time to say goodbye to all the students for the summer. We wish them all a fun filled summer break!

We also say goodbye to a number of staff. We wish the best to the following Elm Creek staff that will be leaving us this year:

Jeremey Carel - Behavior Intervention Teacher Julie Knight - Special Education Teacher Stephanie Lewis - Reading Corps Denise Martineau - Music Teacher Sara Preiner - Instructional Coach Larry Remund - School Counselor Megan Steffen - Speech Teacher Heidi Stodola - Orchestra Shannon Witcpalek - Special Education ESP

Happy retirement to: Caren Wiinanen

Have a safe and happy summer break!

Elm Creek Staff



# **Important Information about Report Cards!**

Elm Creek is piloting Electronic Report Cards. Paper copies of student Report Cards will **NOT** be mailed home this year. Instead, parents can access report cards and test scores in ParentVue. Detailed information on how to access the information in ParentVue will be sent out the first week of June via email and PeachJar. If you do not have a ParentVue account, please contact the office and we will be happy to help you get one set up.

Please note: The Report Card is only available on ParentVue until June 30<sup>th</sup>.

The Elm Creek office is closed for summer June 15 - July 31.



Are you getting our emails? If not, please update your email in ParentVue. Teachers will be sending emails in August about classroom placement!





## **LOST & FOUND**

The lost & found is over flowing with lots of sweatshirts, jackets, shoes, boots, hats and gloves. Please encourage your student to check the lost and found for missing items. Parents are welcome to come in and check the lost and found during regular office hours 7:30 - 4:00pm.

Unclaimed items will be donated on June 7th at 3:45pm.

## **Classroom Placement Notification**

Classroom teachers will be sending an email on Tuesday, August 28th to notify you of your child's classroom placement. Please make sure you have an updated email on file in ParentVue. If you need assistance updating your email or accessing ParentVue please contact Staci in the office at 763-425-0577 or email at joness@district279.org.

### Moving over the summer?

Please notify the school office if you are moving over the summer. Address changes need to be done at the Enrollment Center located at 7051 Brooklyn Blvd, Brooklyn Center. You may contact them with questions at 763-585-7350.

### Have a change in phone numbers or email?

If you have a ParentVue account, you can update this information yourself on ParentVue OR call the school office and we will be happy to update the information for you.

It is important that we have accurate information to insure that you are receiving all communication from the school and the district office.

School supply lists will be posted on the EC website by mid-June. The School calendar for the 2018-19 school year is posted on the <a href="https://www.district279.org">www.district279.org</a> site.

